LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

Board of Directors' Meeting

October 27, 2014

Board Members:

Present:  Rich Bradley, Pete Bryant, David Reel, Brian Trock, Henry Hahn, Marie Miller, Elizabeth Bowerman, Art Williams, Kim Wright

Absent:  Toni Allison, Janet Hahn, Nancy Fitzpatrick, Carol Landry

Guests:  Dexter Dochnauer, Doris Stone

Quorum:  yes

Call to Order---Rich called the meeting to order at 6:02 PM.

Reading and Approval of Minutes---Minutes were sent out by Elizabeth, who subbed in Kim's absence at the September Board Meeting.  Elizabeth moved that the minutes be approved; Marie seconded.  Motion passed.  Minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report---David presented the budget report for September.  The balance was $5618.73.  Rich asked why there was a $150 discrepancy since the last report.  David found that the speaker mileage fee check had not cleared until September; he will correct this to reflect the proper balance.

Old Business:

a.  Communications---Marie gave her report.  Henry is working on Scrapbooks online.  Carol Etringer will help to convert our scrapbook to an online version.  Marie attended a meeting at the State Meeting about the website.  They are still beta testing the online recording of volunteer hours.  Brian said the Master Gardeners has had a system for a while, but they didn't include total lifetime hours.  He thinks there may be a way to accomplish this.  Marie will contact the volunteers who are working on the system.

b.  State Meeting Fund Raising Project---Elizabeth reported that the auction raised between $5000 to $6000, of which our chapter will receive 20% for our sponsoring of this project.  Doris, Marie, and Rich helped make it a success.  Elizabeth said we had some high ticket items, which really boosted the profits.  Art asked what Craig Hensley's tour brought in??  The Gorge Tour package went for $100.  Elizabeth had 4 photos of dragonflies, which may be framed and given out as special recognition for jobs well done.  Next year's State Meeting location has not been announced.

Elizabeth said she attended a presentation by Michelle Haggerty on upcoming By Laws changes.  She said the By-Laws are too detailed for the individual chapters to follow.  She suggested to Michelle that they consider adding a President Elect position to each chapter's board, who could train under the current President.  That would help with the transition at the end of the year.  The amended By Laws would state that officers would take office on January 1, not immediately after election in December.  Rich will send Michelle an e-mail about the meeting Elizabeth attended to try to discover what all this means.  This will be tabled until the next meeting until we can get clarification from Michelle.

c.  Officer Positions---Henry reported that he has a line-up of people to fill the positions for 2015.  He said Dexter Dochnauer will be Treasurer, Kim will be Secretary, Valerie LeFevre and Darlene Vargas will co-chair Education, Ron Morris and Emmie Ikels will do the Speakers' Bureau, Outreach will either be Jim Teeling or Gloria Glass.  Pat Gonser will continue with the Traveling Trunks.

d.  Committees and Board Make-Up for 2015---Pete said this is just a repeat of the above mentioned positions.  Rich asked David and Henry if they would do the Christmas Party again this year.  They will 

bring the meats and ask everyone else to provide sides.

e.  New Class Orientation---Art reported that the orientation will be Wednesday, October 29th at 6 PM.

The first class will be November 4th.  Art said there are 15 people interested in the new class and we have 10 applications so far.  Art reminded members that they can attend the classes to help beef up numbers in attendance.  It would count as 2 Advanced Training hours. The Membership Manual is usually handed out at this time.   

f.  Membership Manual---Pete is working on revisions to the manual.  The Hospitality Committee will be in charge of snacks for the chapter meetings and all socials, which would include the Christmas Party, new class orientation, and graduation celebrations.  Pete also proposed that this committee be in charge of meeting and class speakers, but this was rejected.  The Communications Committee would be in charge of all chapter announcements and include the webmaster, Out and About announcements (calendar), newsletter, historian (electronic scrapbook), and Community Recognition.  The chairperson would be a voting member of the Board, similar to the Education Chair.  The chairperson would be assisted by 2-3 assistant chairpersons.  The responsibility of tracking class attendance should be moved to the Education Committee from the Membership Committee.  Other changes mentioned include that Outreach be responsible for the Chapter Meeting speakers and class instructors.  But Chapter Meeting speakers should be the responsibility of the President or Vice President.  Rich proposed that until we have a President Elect position, chapter speakers should fall under the Vice President's duties.  The final vote will be taken next meeting.

g.  Background Checks Status for Chapter---The question of background checks came up again.  Do the new students need one?  Rich spoke with Michelle.  Master Naturalists fall under the direction of Agrilife and we have to follow their policies, which is to have a background check.  A signed letter is not acceptable.  Henry said that Agrilife has avoided answering this question, so we need a copy of their policies.  Until then, we will follow our chapter's policy.  Elizabeth proposed that asking this year's new students to have a background check does not lock us in concerning existing members, and  the Board agreed that background checks will be required for each new student.  We are awaiting new By Laws before we make the decision on existing members.

New Business:

a.  By the Numbers---Brian said that Michelle requested the quarterly report.  See attached.

b.  Christmas Party---Toni was absent.  Henry will call her to see if she wants to do it.  The Reels (David and Sherry) and the Hahns (Henry and Janet) will chair this if needed.

c.  Arboretum---Rich spoke with Chris Wiemers about what the county wants to do concerning a chicken barn, etc.  It may require us to move the arboretum.  Art said that Chris told him that building a 30x40 chicken barn more toward the path will not result in cutting of trees.  Art said there will be more trees planted this coming Thursday.

d.  November Meeting---Rich said the next Board Meeting will fall during Thanksgiving Week on Monday the 24th.  Board members present agreed that we could attend a meeting that week.

e.  Open Discussion---Pete said that there is a speaker for January who wants to discuss the Ground Water Conservation District, which could be a political issue.  The Chapter does not present subjects that make a political statement.  Pete has read an outline of the speech.  Elizabeth said it sounds like it could be more of an educational opportunity, but also could be an advocating presentation.  It either could be useful information for the chapter or politically charged.  The speaker is Jensie Madden, a chapter member.  The Board agreed to allow Jensie to present this issue.

Brian announced that the 2015 recertification pin is the bluebonnet.

Art mentioned that our By Laws allow us to nominate someone for Honorary Membership.  He suggested we give it to Flo Oxley, who has been an instructor for classes and also a speaker at Chapter Meetings.  Art moved that we award Honorary Membership to Flo Oxley, complete with name badge and dragonfly pin.  Pete seconded.  The Board will now present this to the membership at the Annual Meeting in December.  This must be approved by 2/3 of members present.  If passed, it was suggested that we make the presentation at the Taxonomy class she is teaching in January.  Rich also wants to ask her to be a chapter advisor.

Art said at Arbor Day he came across a brochure of our signature project (Friesenhahn Cave), which is outdated.  He said it was printed upside down!  He will draft a new brochure and bring it to the next Board meeting.

Adjourn---David moved the meeting be adjourned; Elizabeth seconded.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.

Next Meeting:  Monday, November 24, 6 PM at Agrilife.

Respectfully submitted by:

Kim Wright, Secretary

Lindheimer Master Naturalists

